PTO March Minutes
March 7, 2011

In Attendance:

Carolyn Soto, Angela Dolan, Rita DiStefano-French, Nancy Weber, Paula Castner, Ann Marie Novak, PJ Libby, Kim Follansbee, Kas Quinn.

Treasurer’s Report: $ 26, 878.00.

Old Business:

· The spring Scholastic book fair and carnival night brought in $1700.  Discussion on how to make it better for next year.

· Funding request for the auction not to exceed $700.00.  Motion and passed.

· Tickets for the Lip Sync show have begun.  Discussion on how best to keep the schools clean during rehearsals and how best to handle the middle school kids.

· Planning for the Mother/Son and Daddy/Daughter dances are in motion.  Deejays have been booked and CORIED.  1 photographer has been lined up for both dances.  Discussions for picture prices were talked about.  Pricing still pending.  One flyer package being sent home for both dances.  Funding for miscellaneous items discussed.

· The Cold Stone Creamery fundraiser is a go.

· The Teacher/Staff appreciation event set for the first week in May.  Volunteers and donations are needed.
· Donations for the auction are still being asked for.  Teacher class projects still on going.  Help wanted for the night of the auction.

· The Books & Beyond program ends in two weeks.  The awards ceremony will be on Wednesday, April 27 and 28 followed by a pizza party and movie night.

· The Barnes and Noble event will take place on May 3, 2011 from 4 to 9 pm.  Groups slated to perform include the high school jazz band, middle school jazz band, 5th grade chorus.  Poetry contest about mothers from the students will be held.  B&N will give out prizes for 1st, 2nd, and 3rd place.  Story telling time with teachers.  Wish list for school libraries in the district being requested.  Sale will extend for 5 days after the event online, for folks who can’t make it on the day of event.

· The Andrew Foster Scholarship award will be handed out at the PTO meeting in May.  Applicants are due next month.  Ticket sales for the raffle are still on going.
· Summer Theater camp has 10 students signed up as of now.  Early registration prices will end by end of March and prices will go up for those who sign up after.
· The Cultural Enrichment committee will be meeting to plan for the upcoming school year.  A new coordinator is needed.

New Business:

· TD Bank North has expressed interest in helping out with our auction and coming in to do a 15 minute presentation IF we switch our banking over to them.  After some discussion, it was decided to review later due to the timing would not work to switch with the auction coming up quickly.  
Funding Requests:

· Dances – not to exceed $1200.00, motion made, passed.

· 4th grade field trip – not to exceed $600.00, motion made, passed.

· Summer Theater – not to exceed $5000.00, motion made, passed.

· Books and Beyond – not to exceed $1200.00, motion made, passed.

Adjourned: 8 pm

